

**MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALL HALLOWS PCC HELD IN CHURCH**

**ON MONDAY 10th MAY 2021 AT 7.30PM**

**Present:** Revd Mic Johnson, Mrs M Hicking, Mr J Rigby, Mrs E Wilson, Mr G Francis, Miss L Freeman  
Mr S Hicking, Mrs J Seddon, Mrs P Yarnall

Mic welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially to Linda as it was her first PCC meeting.

The meeting opened with a short service including a Reading from Psalm 149 and 1 Peter 1v3... and an opening prayer.

**Item**

- 1 APOLOGIES** were received from Revd Keith Williams, Revd Jean Lamb, Mrs D Ritchie, Mrs O Mills.

**Minutes of the PCC meeting to appoint officers 20<sup>th</sup> April** were accepted as a true record

- 2. Minutes of PCC meeting 12<sup>th</sup> April** were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

<b>Agenda</b>	<b>Minute</b>	<b>Action</b>	<b>Date</b>
<b>3 Matters Arising</b>	<p><b>3.5.6</b> Lorna's gift has been delivered to her.</p> <p><b>5.1</b> Marriage regulations changing as outlined by Mic. The incumbent's responsibility to fill in online forms and return them to Basford Registry Office.</p> <p><b>5.3</b> Mic had attended the Living in love and faith training. This may become a 5 week course to anyone interested.</p> <p><b>8</b> The APCM went ahead in church with 30 watching online and 32 people attending</p> <p><b>13</b> Office time will now be held on the first Saturday of the Month</p>	<p>A church register will record the event but will have no legal viability.</p> <p>Diocese will provide more information in the future.</p> <p>Notices to be altered to inform the public</p>	From 05.05.21
<b>4 Correspondence</b>	A notice from the Deanery that the Ascension Day service to be streamed live from St. Jude's.	Mic to put the link on the website and on whatsapp	13.05.21
<b>5 Resolutions from APCM</b>	<p><b>1. To look at different forms of services</b> and worship and the inclusion of Junior Church families along the lines of Live @ Five in church.</p> <p><b>2. To review the Mission Statement</b> to include Wider, Younger, Deeper as well as our links with Holy Trinity Lambley.</p> <p><b>3. Plaques for the New Garden of Rest.</b> This should have been brought up at the APCM but had been omitted in error. After discussion a proposal by Margaret Hicking and seconded by John Rigby that a Faculty should be sought to allow plaques in the New Garden of Rest.</p>	<p>See Rector's Business</p> <p>See Rector's Business</p> <p>Votes 7 for 0 against 1 absention. Proposal carried. Churchwardens to explore the potential for a faculty.</p>	

Agenda	Minute	Action	Date
<b>6 Rector's Business</b>	<p><b>1.</b> Mic has been invited to be the <b>Mayor's Chaplain</b> for 2021.</p> <p><b>2. Sponsored Rambling</b> – Mic is asking for sponsors for his 20mile Boundary Walk around All Hallows and Holy Trinity Parishes.</p> <p><b>3. New Service Structure for the Benefice.</b> Paper tabled and discussion invited. Issues regarding Junior Church and young people were raised.</p> <p><b>4. Benefice Mission Statement.</b> Paper tabled. Discussion invited on the 'Seven Streams'. The relevant points to be developed to grow disciples Wider, Younger and Deeper.</p>	<p>Mic to attend council meetings</p> <p>Funds to be divided equally between the churches for them to decide how to use it.</p> <p>PCC in favour of the new structure.</p> <p>New wording for the Mission Statement to be used on documents</p>	<p>Saturday 10th July</p> <p>Launch in September</p> <p>Ongoing</p>
<b>7 Churchwardens business</b>	<p><b>1.</b> JR reported that DR was currently absent from church but still producing the weekly pewleaflets from home.</p> <p><b>2.</b> Organising the services was going well</p> <p><b>3.</b> Quotes being sought for new boilers around £24,000. PCC has set aside £12,000 for them. Fund raising required</p>	<p>JR thanked the support he has been offered.</p> <p>Garage Sale 1 Field Close in aid of boilers</p>	<p>31.05.21</p>
<b>8 Sexton Report Circulated</b>	<p><b>1.</b> Report from RW noted.</p>		
<b>9. Membership of committees and sidesperson list</b>	<p><b>1.</b> Membership of committees to be looked at the next PCC meeting.</p> <p><b>2.</b> Ani Johnson had put her name forward to be on the PCC, all in favour.</p>	<p>Sidespersons later</p> <p>Ani to be invited to the next PCC meeting.</p>	<p>14.06.21</p> <p>14.06.21</p>
<p><b>10. Wider</b></p> <p><b>10.1 Social group</b></p> <p><b>10.2 Memorial Hall Doc circulated</b></p> <p><b>10.3 Correspondence group</b></p> <p><b>10.4 Deanery</b></p> <p><b>10.5 The Ark Doc circulated</b></p>	<p>Nothing to report</p> <p><b>1. Three Trustees required,</b> Pat Yarnall and Graham Francis agreed to be trustees again this year.</p> <p><b>2. AGM</b> to take place in the Hall</p> <p>Website should reflect more events relevant to Holy Trinity Lambley</p> <p>Amanda Digman is going to Leicester therefore a vacancy at the St Johns' Colwick and Bakersfield. Jack Bull is Priest in Charge of Daybrook. St. Goerge's, St. Cyprian's and St. Stephen have found a priest to work with them. Next meeting of Synod 17.06.21</p> <p>Report noted and John thanked for his continued work in the community.</p>	<p>One more Trustee place available.</p> <p>Date to be advertised</p> <p>Holy Trinity and All Hallows APCM accounts have been posted</p> <p>EW sent apologies</p>	<p>01.06.21 7.30pm</p> <p>Ongoing</p>

Agenda	Minute	Action	Date
<b>11 Younger</b> <b>11.1 Safeguarding</b>	All PCC members required to be DBS checked. If registered with Update Service DBS can be transferred. MH was thanked for her work on the new requirements.	Attempt to complete forms in a structured meeting with MH	Ongoing
<b>10.2 Junior Church</b>	Meeting to take place. Hope to make plans for JC to meet before the new service structure in September.	Comments from Item 6.3 to be taken to the meeting	11.05.21
<b>10.3 All Hallows School</b>	Re-Advertising for new head	Short list in June	
<b>12 Deeper</b> <b>12.1 Ministers</b>	Meetings to be concerned with the new revisions following the seven streams		
<b>12.2 Pastoral Group</b>	1. MH & JR thanked for another great service. 2. The sick list on the pewleaflet to be revised.		
<b>12.3 Home Group</b>	Linda reported that the group was looking forward to meeting in homes again. Lots of walks and prayers have been done outdoors.	Four venues for the home group to meet in.	
<b>13 Business</b> <b>13.1 Finance</b> <b>Papers circulated</b>	1. Giving for Ministry £2000 paid in April. 2. Planned Giving £3355; Donations & collections £510 3. Gift Aid return for the quarter £2453 4. Tea Bar Grant of £300 from NHChurches Trust 5. Fees to Diocese £1296 paid		
<b>13.2 Building Committee</b> <b>Document circulated</b>	1. WRVS window repair and Hand rail application Public notice for both works on the boards. 2. Office roof application for faculty has been submitted 3. Still waiting for BB quinquennial report and Ark to do the drainage work 4. Floodlight repairs can take place if falcons have not nested	After 28 days notice work can proceed  Waiting for DAC approval	Beginning of June
<b>13.3 Electoral Roll</b>	Nothing to report	Notts Wildlife Trust to be informed	June
<b>11 AOB</b>	None		

The meeting ended with the sharing of the Grace. Meeting closed at 9.10pm

**Next PCC meeting Monday 14th June at 7.30pm in church. (EW gave her apologies)**